
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
July 24, 2017  
 
 
Ms. Vonette Richter  
North Dakota Legislative Council  
State Capitol, 600 East Boulevard, 2nd Floor  
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360  
 
Dear Ms. Richter: 
 
The Full Notice of Intent to Amend/Repeal Administrative Rule, Chapter 67-11-03.2 
Reading and Mathematics Credentials and Chapter 67-11-03.3 Title I Coordinator 
Credential and copies of the proposed rules are attached as required by N.D.C.C. § 28-32-
10(1). 
  
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Attachments  
 



 

 

 

 

FULL NOTICE OF INTENT TO REPEAL ADMINISTRATIVE RULES RELATING TO 
CHAPTER 67-11-03.2 READING AND MATHEMATICS CREDENTIALS 

and 
CHAPTER 67-11-03.3 TITLE I COORDINATOR CREDENTIAL 

 
TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Department of Public Instruction (NDDPI) will 

hold a public hearing to address proposed repeal of North Dakota Administrative Code 
Chapter 67-11-03.2 Reading and Mathematics Credentials and repeal of Chapter 67-11-03.3 
Title I Coordinator Credential at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 21, 2017, in the Fort 
Totten room, ground floor, at the State Capitol, 600 East Boulevard Avenue, Bismarck, ND 
58505. The purpose of this action is to repeal all of Chapter 67-11-03.2 sections 01, 02, 03, 
04, 05, 06, 07, 08, 09, 10, and 11 and Chapter 67-11-03.3 sections 01, 02, 03, and 04, as 
these rules are obsolete and are no longer a necessary requirement. The proposed repeal is 
not expected to have an impact on the regulated community in excess of $50,000. 

  
The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of the NDDPI, 11th Floor, State 

Capitol, 600 East Boulevard Avenue, Department 201, Bismarck, ND 58505-0440. A copy of 
the proposed rules and/or a regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the above 
address, email to Stefanie Two Crow, Federal Title Programs Director, stwocrow@nd.gov or 
calling 701-328-2287. Written or oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the above 
address, email or telephone number and received by 4:00 p.m. on October 6, 2017, will be 
fully considered.  

 
If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 

relating to a disability, please contact the NDDPI at the above telephone number, email or 
address at least five days prior to the public hearing.  

 
Dated this 24th day of July,  2017.  
 

 
 

 
Robert V. Marthaller, Assistant Superintendent 
North Dakota Department of Public Instruction 
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